Garnett Parks and Recreation Advisory Board
Meeting Minutes
April 12, 2023

The Parks and Recreation Board met Wednesday April 12th, 2023, at the Recreation Center with the meeting being called to order at 6:02.
The members present were Matt Stevenson, Rochelle Kohlmeier, Kalana Jewett, and Director Bures. Absent were Roy Salazar, Janon Gordon, Ben Tush, and Brandon Palmer.
New Business
A. Employment
Phil stated that they were still looking for once seasonal for the maintenance crew, but everyone else was in place for the time being. He also let everyone know about the new full-time employee Colton Palmer. Colton worked as a seasonal for four summers and is now taking over for Tyler Wolken and will be in charge of maintaining the ballfields and helping out on the sports side of things. 
B. Pool
Noted that they are still looking to fill several vacancies at the pool but are confident that we should be at full staff by the beginning of the pool season. The management staff is in place we are just filling front desk and guard positions. 
There were two guards that got certified and another two that got recertified over spring break. 
Phil presented the report that he gave the commission at the March 28th meeting. He also went over what was discussed at the meeting about the state of the pool and the plans for the future of the pool. It was asked about grants and other monies to help either repair the pool or to build another one. Phil said they were not many out there and not for the amount that we needed to repair the pool. 
C. Recreation Center
Phil said everything at the recreation center was going well and that they were putting together a couple of proposals for the upcoming budget sessions.

D. Youth Sports
Phil stated that the soccer season was in full swing, and things were going well in the early season. He noted that the numbers were good, and they had a great turnout this spring.
Summer ball sign-ups have come to a close and here are the numbers as of meeting time.
Little Sluggers – 22
T-Ball – 55
8U Girls – 26
8U Boys – 29
10U Girls – 27
10U Boys – 27
12U Girls – 25
12U Boys – 20
14U Girls – 18
15U Boys – 35
Phil was able to find coaches for all age groups except for one. He is still looking to fill that spot. He also expects to see a few more kids sign up to fill out the teams. 
The draft for the teams should take place next week and teams should be able to start practicing the first week of May. The league meeting will be April 26th in Osawatomie.
There was no other new business or old business.
Meeting adjourned 6:31
